RHTA has $1,000 per jurisdiction in San Mateo County available to help you with document translation and interpretation at public meetings. 

These funds can be used to hire interpreters for virtual or in-person public meetings, to translate materials, or to translate web content.

Apply using this form.

Translation and simultaneous interpretation are not cheap. Simultaneous interpretation can range from $95-$150/hour or more and translating a document costs around 16 cents per word. 

ABAG will match jurisdictions with a translation firm as well as handle the invoicing. Jurisdictions will be responsible for working with the translators/interpreters and prepping them with all the necessary details.

In-person interpreters for meetings or events should be requested as soon as you know of the need, but at least 72 hours ahead of the event. Request for document translation should be submitted at least one week in advance. For all interpretation requests, please plan to talk with the vendor providing the interpreter to determine details including the number of interpreters and any special equipment that may be necessary. You will need to provide the interpreter(s) in advance with a slide deck, presentation outline, or other details of the presentation.

You can view best practices for engaging multilingual constituents in the Technical Assistance Portal. For more information, contact Clair McDevitt, cmcdevitt@bayareametro.gov, or Leah Zippert, lzippert@bayareametro.gov.
